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Upcoming Seat Belt and Car Seat Safety Enforcement  
 

Coincid ing with the end of the summer travel season and the Labor Day hol iday, the Tigard 

Pol ice Department wi l l  be joining other law enforcement agencies across Oregon for a high-

vis ibi l i ty safety enforcement focus ed on the proper use of seat belts  and car seats  between 

Monday, August 23 r d  –  Sunday, September 5 t h .  

Off icers wi l l  be us ing federal ly-funded overtime to educate the publ ic about safety bel t and 

car seat laws ,  inc luding a 2017 Oregon law which requires chi ldren to ride in a rear -facing 

car seat unti l  they are at least two years old, instead of age one. This is to better protect a  

chi ld ’s head, neck and spine from potentia l  crash in juries ,  because a rear- facing seat spreads 

crash forces evenly across the seat and chi ld ’s body whi le al so l imit ing forward or s ideways 

motion of the head.  

Addit ional ly , c rash data from the Oregon Department of Transportation shows that in 2019,  

the lack of seat belt s  or chi ld restraints was a factor in 26% of the state ’s traf f ic  deaths (81 

of a total of 308 cases) .  For drivers and front-seat passengers ,  s imply wearing a seat belt 

reduced the risk of death in traf f ic crashes by 45-60%, according to 2017 data from the 

Insurance Insti tute for Highway Safety.  

This focused enforcement is  ahead of Nat ional Chi ld Passenger Safety Week, which wi l l  be 

held September 19 t h  –  25 t h .  For help selecting or instal l ing chi ld car seats , check for 

appointments in your area at https://oregonimpact.org/Chi ld_Passenger_Safety .  
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